MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 7, 2020 MEETING OF THE

MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS


Date:    

October 7, 2020 
Place: 

Access Using Video Conferencing

meet.google.com/pkm-ddmy-abd

Phone:  1-617-675-4444

PIN:  245 875 122 7787#
Time:    


1:00 p.m.

Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member



T.J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor



Jeanne Lentejas Nebre, Professional Land Surveyor



Milena Trust, Board Counsel




Dereck McLaughlin, Consumer Member 
Absent:                    None
Other:


Eric Cooper (MSS) President-Elect
Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director

Carla Marie Zamon, Acting Assistant Executive Director




Frazier West, Investigator




Cynthia Geoghegan, Administrative Specialist III
CALL TO ORDER
John Mettee, III called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m. Dereck McLaughlin, new Consumer Board Member, Eric Cooper, President-elect of MSS, and Greg Morgan, Commissioner were all welcomed by the Board and introduced themselves.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by Thomas Orisich with Dereck McLaughlin abstaining, and then carried by the Board to approve the minutes with corrections of the meeting held on September 2, 2020. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

03-LS-20 Awaiting further information from the complainant. 

04-LS-20 Pending, civil litigation matter

01-LS-21 Waiting on response from Surveyor
Motion (II) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by Jeanne Lentejas Nebre, and then carried unanimously by the Board to accept the Complaint Committee Report.
CORRESPONDENCE

Thomas Orisich asked about Property Line Surveyor email regarding an upgrade to Land Surveyor application. The Fundamentals of Land Surveying was decided okay to be waived and minor engineering experience needed to be provided.
The question arose, “Does the Property Line Surveyor with 22 years’ experience need to take the fundamentals again?” It was decided that he never took the law exam and shouldn’t be required to do so because, when he was licensed, it was not part of the exam (before 1989). He is not an applicant; he is a licensee already. He doesn’t have to take the Fundamentals of Surveying according to Milena. More about this query will be discussed in Executive Session.
A Memo from Director of Budget and Fiscal Services regarding New Expense Voucher process was reviewed. Mr. Orisich asked about the Practice Act. John Mettee said it will be discussed in the next MSS meeting in December. Mr. Mettee
NEW BUSINESS 

Application cover letter is resolved according to Joseph Cullingford, we will utilize regulations for new applications. NCEES 2021 Award Nominations; we will get nominations together by the next board meeting in November. 
OLD BUSINESS
None
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


Joseph Cullingford introduced Greg Morgan, Commissioner, who said that he is happy to be on board, has 33 years in the construction industry and that we have 238,500 licensees in the occupational and professional departments.

Dereck McLaughlin was also welcomed to the board and introduced himself as being a licensed realtor for 20 years, hailing from New York, and looking forward to learning a lot about land surveying.


Regarding expense reports, Mr. Cullingford reminded the Board that W-numbers would be used instead of social security numbers going forward.


Mr. Cullingford stated that two State of Maryland tests were given and he will then proctor an exam, tentatively in December.  He reported that feedback about the online exam was favorable. Mr. Orisich will also speak with his Human Resources department regarding hosting exams at his business site. Ms. Rollins also offered to have her business site be a location for testing.

Mr. Cullingford advised that board meetings will be remote until at least the end of the calendar year 2020.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT


Milena Trust said engineers are interested in an inactive status. Mr. Orisich stated that there are inactive statuses in Illinois, and then, they take continuing education credits. Mr. Cullingford stated that not renewing versus an inactive status and reinstatement fee are part of budget being discussed at the Joint Chairs meeting on November 17th.’


Ms. Trust said that the Board of Architects have always had a fee for firm permits. Joseph Cullingford asked about inactive status vs. reinstatement stating that we need to be careful about what the ramifications will be. Additionally, there is a fee on the Architects Board.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS

Eric Cooper, Jr., President-elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors (MSS), reported: No real comments made at MSS board meeting, we plan to present the Practice Act at the general meeting in December. The virtual Fall Conference webinars went well; today was the final one which was well received. He stated Maryland is doing a good job of online training.
Applications for Review


The Board decided to review applications during the Executive Session. 
OTHER BUSINESS

The next Board Meeting is scheduled for November 4, 2020. John Mettee, III will not be available Nov 4th, so there are options to change the date/time or let Tammy Rollins chair the meeting in his absence. Monday November 9th would be a good date to change it to. Joseph Cullingford moved the November 4th meeting to November 9th.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Board left for Executive Session at 2:05pm and reconvened at 2:08p.m.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business to discuss, Motion (III) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by T.J. Frazier and unanimously carried by the Board to deny the waiver requested by the property line surveyor, deny the application for reciprocity until the minor engineering standards are met and to adjourn the meeting at 2:08p.m.

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
____x___ with corrections
Signature on File
John V. Mettee, III. Board Chairman
Date:
 11/09/2020
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